
           La Crescent Township 
        Monthly Meeting Minutes

                                                                   August 14, 2023

                                                     
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:  
Roy Lemke    Tim Payne   Shawn Allen   Jason Wieser
Tom Tornstrom     Karen Schuldt     Josie Bartsch - Treasurer                 

                      

Chairman Roy Lemke called the August monthly meeting to order at 7:00PM.   The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call.  

4. Approval of Agenda: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, 
Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.

5. Minutes of July 10, 2023 Regular Meeting: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the 
minutes as presented, Tim Payne seconded, motion carried.
   
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: none

7. Treasurers Report: Tim Payne made a motion to approve the treasurers report as 
presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.  

8. Clerk Report: 
A.  Meeting location – City of La Crescent will start holding their meetings going forward at

the Community Center starting Monday, August 28th.  The city meets the 2nd and 4th of 
every month.  The second Monday would be the only conflict if their meeting runs late.  
Feeling of the board was to leave the meeting location as is at the Community Center for 
now. 

9. Other or Old Business: none
 
10. Supervisors Report: 

 Shawn reported receiving a call from the Houston County Sheriff’s Department reference
a limb down on Pine Creek Rd.  The tree was already gone when he got there.  Roy said 
he took care of it. 

 Jason reported the building committee met out at town hall and discussed the town hall 
renovations. Following discussion.  Tom Tornstrom made a motion to proceed with 
the legal route with bids and advertising as our attorney sees fit, Jason Wieser 
seconded, motion carried.

 Tom advised Travis Baumgartner took the rest of the tree out on Crescent Hills.
 Roy reported we all received a copy of the notification from Wieser Law Office of the 

request from various property owners in Crescent Hills First Addition Development to 
annex into the City. Roy indicated he would like to talk with our attorney before we 
would proceed.  Discussion was held on the status of seal coating the hill. 

 Roy added Ed was out working cleaning up around town hall and sprayed around the 
buildings.  The lip by the sand and salt shed will need to be built up and filled in.  



11. Bills for Audit: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Tim 
Payne seconded, motion carried.  

13. Adjournment: Jason Wieser made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:49 pm, Shawn 
Allen seconded, motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Karen Schuldt, clerk


